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But as it is written, to whom he was not spoken of, they shall see: and they that have not heard shall understand. Romans 15:21

December 30, 2022


December 2022 Prayer Letter


Dear Prayer Warriors,


We hope that you had a Merry Christmas, and we pray that you have a blessed New Year! Once 
again, we are thankful for your prayers for us! I traveled through the states of Maryland, West 
Virginia, Virginia, Tennessee, North Carolina, South Carolina, Georgia, Alabama, Mississippi, 
and Louisiana. We are thankful for safe travels and good meetings to close out 2022. 


While I was preaching at Bible Baptist Church in Brunswick, Georgia, two young people 
named Tristen and Komorro accepted Christ as their Saviour. Please join me in praying for their 
growth in Christ.


During 2022, we traveled through 45 of the lower 48 states to go to meetings that literally 
spanned from coast to coast, and drove 43,898 miles. We visited 82 different churches this year 
and were a part of 17 different missions conferences. Our travels had us in 91 different hotels 
and numerous prophet’s chambers and church member homes. As a result of our travels, we 
have gone from having 38% of our old support goal raised (32% of our new goal) at the 
beginning of the year to having 75% of our current support goal raised at the end of the year. 
We are thankful for God’s protection and provision throughout this year!


We also are very thankful to God that Brittany and Renata are continuing to do well through the 
pregnancy! We are eager to hold her in our arms soon, and we covet your prayers for a healthy 
delivery. 


During the month of January, I will attempt to visit some churches in Florida, although if 
Renata makes an early entrance I will have to adjust the schedule. Please continue to pray with 
us that God would raise up our support and protect us as we prepare to serve Him in Mexico. 


In Christ’s service,


Tim Pontius

Missionary to México with BIMI

Pontius2MX.org

Prayer Requests:

• Brittany and Renata 

to stay healthy 
through the 
pregnancy


• Safety as I travel

• Vehicle to continue 

running without 
issue


• Support raised 
before language 
school
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